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CITY OF NEW HAVEN

BOARD OF ALDERS
                                                                                September 10, 2019
Honorable Tyisha Walker-Myers

President, New Haven Board of Alders

Dear President Walker-Myers,

We would like to respectfully submit to the Board of Alders as a Communication, the attached Order calling for a public hearing to further discuss citywide traffic safety concerns. 

In March 2019, the Public Safety Committee held a hearing on traffic safety. At that hearing we learned that in New Haven, in 2018, there were 92 accidents involving cyclists and 165 involving pedestrians. That was alarming data. 

As you know, the Alders receive notices when the New Haven Police Department and New Haven Fire Department respond to an accident. We have serious concerns about the number of these notices we have received recently involving pedestrian and cyclist accidents.  We therefore request that the appropriate Alder committee hold a follow-up hearing to the March 2019 hearing, to continue the discussion of traffic safety.  

We ask that the City's use of the Complete Streets process explicitly be one issue discussed at the hearing.

In addition, we have a number of specific information requests regarding this hearing, to ensure it is a meaningful discussion, with an actionable outcome. We request the following information for the period of January 1, 2019, through the date of the requested hearing:

* Number of accidents involving cyclists

* Number of cyclists killed

* Number of cyclists suffering serious injury

* Number of times someone was charged for causing a cycling accident and charge(s) brought

* Number of accidents involving pedestrians

* Number of pedestrians killed

* Number of pedestrians suffering serious injury

* Number of times someone was charged for causing a pedestrian accident and charge(s) brought.

We also request a list and a map showing where the various accidents happened, so that we can easily visualize/determine if there are certain locations where improved design or more enforcement may be needed to improve public safety.

Additionally, because amendments to the “Vulnerable User” law will take effect on October 1, 2019, we ask that there be a discussion of what training the police, and to the City's knowledge the courts, have had on the revisions.

Thank you for your consideration of our request to hold a public hearing on this critical public safety issue.              Respectfully submitted,  

                                                                                                                                                                                       ABIGAIL ROTH                                             STEVEN WINTER                                                                Alder, Ward 7                                                   Alder, Ward 21                                             
ORDER OF THE NEW HAVEN BOARD OF ALDERS CALLING FOR A PUBLIC HEARING TO FURTHER DISCUSS CITYWIDE TRAFFIC SAFETY CONCERNS.  

WHEREAS: In March 2019, the Public Safety Committee held a hearing on traffic safety where it was learned that in New Haven, in 2018, there were an alarming 92 accidents involving cyclists and 165 involving pedestrians; and 

WHEREAS: Alders receive notices when the New Haven Police Department and New Haven Fire Department respond to an accident, and we have serious concerns about the number of such notices we have received recently involving pedestrian and cyclist accidents; and 

WHEREAS: we believe it would be very valuable to conduct a follow-up hearing to the March 2019 hearing to continue the discussion on this critical public safety issue; and 

WHEREAS: it’s hoped that such a hearing can include discussion of the City’s use of the Complete Streets process, the “Vulnerable User” law revisions soon to take effect, as well as all the specific information requested prior to the hearing so that a meaningful and productive hearing can take place. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDERED that the New Haven Board of Alders conduct a public hearing with appropriate City officials to engage in further discussion regarding citywide traffic safety concerns. 
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